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	Lakeport freight house project gets a boost 

By JOHN KOZIOL

Staff Writer

LACONIA — By a unanimous vote and with no discussion about other interested parties, the City Council approved leasing a former freight house in Lakeport from the state and then subleasing it to a community group that wants to turn the structure into a museum.

The council’s action Monday evening followed a report by Councilor Fred Toll, chair of the Land and Buildings Committee, which endorsed the idea of leasing the freight house on Railroad Avenue and the parking lot around it from the state, and then subletting the freight house to the Lakeport Community Association at no cost.

Prior to the vote, Toll, Ward 3, told the council that the state’s acceptance of Laconia’s offer was contingent upon the association accepting historic covenants from the state covering any renovations or repairs to the more-than-century-old freight house.

Toll noted that various state agencies were slated to meet in mid-February to determine what the covenants might entail.

Ward 1 Councilor Paul Bordeau and Mayor Mark Fraser thanked the Lakeport Community Association for its patience in having to wait for action on the freight house lease. Earlier this month, the council had the lease agreement on its agenda, but the item was instead referred to the Land and Buildings Committee after several members raised questions about the proposal.

When the Land and Buildings Committee met on Jan. 20, Paul Blizzard of Lakeport Landing Marina, told the panel his businesses and two others nearby were interested in the freight depot and the land it sits on because they wanted to provide more parking for their customers.

Blizzard told the committee that the freight depot parcel should be disposed of by the City Council using an open bid process, but neither Toll nor the two other Land and Buildings members mentioned that suggestion on Monday to the full council.

John Koziol can be reached by calling 524-3800 ext. 5940 or by e-mail at jkoziol@citizen.com


